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President’s MessagePresident’s Message

Cody Spivey
High Meadow Ranch Golf Club

General Manager / Superintendent 

I hope this message finds everyone in the holiday spirit after enjoying 
Thanksgiving with your families.  As I reflect over the past year, I want to 
express my gratitude at being able to serve as president for the Lone Star 
Chapter.  The year has flown by, but it has been filled with many great 
events that would not have been possible without your support.

As we look forward to our last Lone Star gathering of the year at the TTA 
conference.  I hope to see everyone in Corpus Christi on December 10-
12 as they’ve added many fun filled events and quality education oppor-
tunities.  

Even though this is the end of the year, we still have a lot of work ahead 
of us in the coming months.  As your Lone Star Board and BMP (Best 
Management Practice) planning committee will be meeting at the end of the TTA conference 
with Kingsbury Environmental Consulting to kick start our state’s BMP process.  We are look-
ing to finalize the Texas BMP by late spring so there is a lot of work to be done in a short period. 
The next step that affects all our members will be the facility adoption process once the state 
BMP is finished.  Be checking our website and newsletters as we will be posting updates as we 
have them concerning the BMP process. 

Right around the corner is our famous Lone Star reception at the 
Golf Industry Show in Orlando.  This annual event will be held 
at “The Pub” on Wednesday, January 29. We are still looking for 
sponsors for the reception and can’t wait to see everyone in the 
Sunshine State next month.  

Our association and its success is possible only through the support of our amazing sponsors.  
Each time we ask for their support, they always come through for us! We are truly blessed by the 
best sponsors in the country!

As I get ready to pass the reins to the incoming president, I want to thank the board and Carol 
Cloud, our Lone Star Executive Director, for all of their work throughout the year.  A special 
thanks to Terry Gill and Jake Snyman for showing us the way over the last five years.



Published at gcsaa.org November 25     The holiday season is definitely upon us with Thanksgiving this week. I 
remember when I was a superintendent. What a tough week this was! You only had three days to make every-
thing perfect that would normally take five or six days to accomplish.

Hopefully, everyone will get their chores done and have time to spend with family and friends this year. When 
you take the time to give thanks for the things in your life, be sure to include GCSAA on your list. I have been 
in this industry for over 30 years and there have been a lot of changes, for the good, for the golf course super-
intendent. There are so many things that GCSAA has accomplished to help our careers that most members are 
not aware.

Obviously salaries have increased with time but so has the stature of our roles at the golf facility. GCSAA has 
worked hard for many years to increase the professionalism of our jobs. The government affairs team works 
everyday to make sure legislation does not negatively affect all golf courses in this industry.

The communications from GCSAA to our members keeps us all informed every week. For those members that 
still think a magazine is all GCSAA has to offer, I encourage you to reach out to any engaged 
member for a discussion on what GCSAA membership means to them and how are associa-
tion works everyday to better the profession we chose. There are so many things in our lives 
that we should be thankful for this week and every week, let’s not forget the association that 
works for us everyday of the year. 

Travel with John Walker



The Lone Star GCSA was well represented at the Texas Hall of Fame Induction  
Banquet at San Antonio. Rhett Evans, CEO of GCSAA,  also attended the banquet 

representing GCSAA and the golf industry. 

https://trimaxmowers.com


The 2019 Texas Trophy was hosted by the 
South Texas GCSA at the beautiful Clubs of 
Kingwood. Three great golf courses provided 
great conditions and a real test for all partici-
pants. Thank you to the Superintendents and 
the staffs of the Deerwood Course, the Forest 
Course and the Island Course. 

The host chapter proved to be too tough on 
their home track and took home team hon-
ors for the FOURTH consecutive year. Lead-
ing the team was Ed Martinez who had an 
impressive two-day total of 152. The South 
team bested the runner-up North Texas team 
by 37 shots! A total of 9 individuals from 
the South Texas contributed to the winning 
scores over the two-day competition. 

Shawn Westacott of North Texas fired a two-
day total of 148 including a closing 72 on 
the Island Course to edge out Christopher 
Douglas of West Texas who carded a 151. 
Ed Martinez captured the Championship 
Net title and Matt Cowan won the Affiliate 
Championship with a 158. 

The funday Sunday mixer was held at the 
Forest Course and the team of Dale Miller 
and Braeden Riley were crowned champions 
with a very sharp 65. Also on funday was the 
highly anticipated Annual Long Drive con-
test that saw the North Texas boys accumu-
late an impressive 1193 total yards beating 
the second place Affiliate team by only 11 
yards. The longest recorded drive of the day 
belonged to Braeden Riley with a poke of 
347 long yards. 

The entire event was all possible by the great 
support from our sponsors. Please check out 
the following pages to help us recognize all 
these great companies. And a special thank 
you to Helena, our awesome Title Sponsor!
The Texas Trophy is a long-standing tradi-
tion in the Lone Star State. To many, it is a 
can’t-miss event every year. Plan on joining 
us in 2020 as the host chapter rotates to Cen-
tral Texas and promises to be a great event. 
Mark your calendars now!



2019 Champions South Texas GCSA

Shawn Westacott
Harry Yewens Medalist

















Congratulations 
to Mark Monroe 

for being honored 
with The Tom 

Leonard Lifetime  
Achievement 

Award for 2019!  
Thank you for 

your 48 years of 
dedication and 

service to  
STGCSA!

http://stgcsa.org/uploads/3/4/0/7/34073554/st_t2green_september_october_2019_digital_edition_2.pdf
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Gold Sponsors 

2019  
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LSGCSA.org
For all the latest chapter news and infromation

Follow us on Facebook and Twitter @lsgcsa



The Texas Scottish Rite Hospital for Children in Dallas once again provided a terrific venue for our annual 
education meeting in September. This time-honored tradition always creates very high attendance numbers 
because of the terrific hospitality from the hospital, and the headline speakers that we are able to bring in for 
this event. The title sponsor, Winfield United coordinated the speaking lineup and did not disappoint. Each 
year the hospital host a very special luncheon to thank the association for their continued support. This year 
the association was able to make a $9,000 contribution to the hospital. We look forward to continuing this

relationship for many years to come.

Greg Neill, the equipment manager at Four  
Seasons Golf and Sports Club has been selected  
as the recipient of the 2019 Most Valuable
Technician Award presented by GCSAA and Golf 
Course Management magazine in partnership 
with Foley Co.

Our June meeting 
was held at Wild-
horse Golf Club of 
Robson Ranch and 
hosted by Superin-
tendent Christian 
Boyd (R with Bry-
an Brown) and Di-
rector of Golf Ryan 
Coffman. This is a 
busy time of year 
for everyone but 
our attendance
was good. Our 
Title Sponsor was 

Longhorn Irrigation who did an great job of deliver-
ing an excellent speaker and providing a very good 
review of the products and services available to their 
loyal customers.

http://partners.simplot.com/
https://issuu.com/home/published/chapter_connect_fall_2019


McKeel provides regulatory, legislative 
update at CMAA conference

by GCSAA Government Affairs Team

Chava McKeel, GCSAA’s director of gov-
ernment affairs, attended and spoke at the 
Club Management Association of America 
(CMAA) Leadership/Legislative Confer-
ence in Raleigh, N.C. on Friday, Sept. 13, 
2019. As part of its conference, the CMAA 
hosted an advocacy panel discussion to 
highlight the most pressing trends in the 
golf industry.

Over 150 club managers heard directly 
from the club industry’s leading associa-
tions on the latest federal, state and local 
legislative and regulatory activities, and 
how these entities work together. Panel par-
ticipants included McKeel and Joe Trauger, 
National Club Association; Ronnie Miles, 
National Golf Course Owners Association, 
and Melissa Low, CAE, CMAA.

McKeel focused her remarks on the state of 
the Trump Administration’s effort to repeal 
the 2015 WOTUS rule and to replace it 
with a new rule by the end of the year. She 
also provided an update on repeal of Clean 
Water Act NPDES pesticide general per-
mits and efforts by golf to secure $3 mil-
lion in funding for the National Turfgrass 
Research Initiative.

What’s going on at the local, state and fed-
eral levels of government regarding regis-
tration and use of pesticides and fertilizers 
was also covered in McKeel’s remarks. 
Specific focus was on glyphosate and 
chlorpyrifos and state and local fertilizer 
and pesticide bans and attempts to over-
turn pesticide and fertilizer preemption in 
many states.



SPECIAL THANKS TO BART HOWARD (L)
TASCOSA GOLF CLUB - HOST SUPERINTENDENT

WE APPRECIATE YOU AND YOUR CREW!

Recognizing John 
Haun (R) for his ded-
ication to serving on 
our board of directors 
for many years! Thank 
you!

https://helenaagri.com
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1HlNSRZPL7vgxb9iAfg7bCQsEEEFUx2cK/view


 
With the new John Deere 9009A Ter-
rainCut™ Rough Mower, you can 
now mow more rough in less time 
without sacrificing cut quality. The 
9009A features five, 27-inch decks for 
a nine-foot cutting width. Each deck 
has a unique, deep shell design with 
an innovative rear discharge chute. 
Height-of-cut can be set instantly us-
ing no tools. And the 9009A comes 
with the TechControl Display, letting 
you make precise settings of mow, 
transport and turn speed, as well as 
weight transfer, LoadMatch™ and 
cruise control.  

The time has come for a wide area 
rough mower to do more. So don’t just 
mow wide. Mow wide better. With the 
new 9009A TerrainCut Rough Mower.  

Trusted by the Best 

austinturf.com 

http://austinturf.com


Service. Solutions. Insights.  

August Meeting Report
Thank you Mason Miller for hosting our August

meeting and getting a delicious BBQ lunch
setup. It was the best turnout we’ve had in

a while. A big thanks to our meeting sponsor Horizon
Distributors. We appreciate Seth Logan and his

manager sponsoring the drinks for us on this hot day.
Seth also lined up the education for us. Eric

McGinnis with Bonus Crop came and gave us an
interesting talk on Fertilizers - What’s in the Bag. 

								        October Meeting Report
Thanks to Javier Martinez for hosting our October meeting which turned out to be excellent. The golf pro was 

a huge help and we enjoyed a pulled pork sandwich for lunch. Thank you Javier and staff at Lozano.
A big thanks to our meeting sponsor Simplot. Thank you to John McKay for stepping up to sponsor and lining 
up some great education from Travis Klosterboer. Travis spoke on Turfgrass Health and Stress Management. 

Above: John McKay, Pat Neuendorff, Jason Kelley
and Eric Loubengeiger.

https://www.winfieldunitedpro.com


Congratulations!
To the Inaugural Founders 

Cup Champions
 Jarrett Eledge  

and Matt Cowan 
They defeated the runner 
up team of Reagan and 

Ryan Olson. 
Ken Gorzycki and Rey  
Gomez captured third 

place. Congratulations to 
all of these winners and to 
all who participated in the 

event.

2020 Event Schedule 
All Dates Tentative

https://conta.cc/2LG2ceT

